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U.S. Department of Justice

United States Attorney
Northern District of Texas

I 100 Contmerce Street. Third Floor
Dallas,'fexas 75212-1699

lllain. 211 659 8600
lu: 211.659.8812

February 5, 20 I 5

Don Dclaney
I 170 Midu'est Lanc
Wlreaton. IL 60187

RE.. Lnitecl States rl America v. David Lyman Spalding
lfo. 3. 1 3-CR-122-iV

Dear Mr. Delaney:

You are being served with a subpoena, attached to this letter, to testifz as a witness for the United States of
America in a trial currently scheduled to begin in Dallas, Texas on March 30,2015 at 9:00 a.m. before U.S.
District Court Judge Barbara M.G. Lynn. You will be notified as early as possible of the date when your
actual appearance in court is scheduled. Please do not make plans to travel to court until we have contacted
you regarding the specific date and time of your testimony as court dates can frequently change.

If you are not a federal government employee and you do not live within a local commuting distance to
Dallas, you must contact Witness Coordinator Lisa Shedden at (800) 496-8341prior to trial so that she may
coordinate your travel and hotel arrangements for you. Please familiarize yourself with the information on
the attached copy of Form OBD-2, Notice to Fact Witness, so that we will be able to reimburse you for all
allowed expenses. For your information, any witness who is issued an "open" airline ticket must keep the tickets
originally issued in order to board the return flight. State law enforcement witnesses should be advised that if
they drive their official vehicle to Dallas, mileage will not be reimbursed. Also, if a state-employed witness
testifies in an official capacity, witness fees will be waived.

lf you have any questions about scheduling or other matters, please call me; Witness Coordinator Lisa Shedden;
SA Chris Smith, Federal Bureau of Investigationat972.559.5034; Out-of-town federal government employees
are urged to contact this office and provide a telephone number where they may be reached in Dallas during trial.
If you move from your curent address or your telephone number changes, please notiflz one of the above listed
persons as soon as possible. It is important for us to have an accurate record ofyour address and telephone
number in order to contact you during trial preparation.

Sincerely,

JOHN R. PARKER
ACTING UNI;TED STATES ATTORNEY

CHRISTOPHER STOKES
Assistant United States Attorney


